[image: image1.wmf]Sixth Grade News

Week of August 22
Safety Patrol for the Week:  Adams, Bernal, Beaudion, Bikus
Thank you!

Thank you so much for choosing St. Patrick’s!  We had a great first week with your children and look forward to beginning classes next week.  Your children were attentive, respectful, and a great joy to teach this week.  This weekly newsletter will provide you with all of the information regarding the upcoming week.  It will be posted to our website each week by Sunday evening.  We will send an email link to you each week so you know it is ready.  This first issue is loaded with important information, so please read through it completely.  
Curriculum Night

Tuesday night, August 23 is curriculum night for grades 5-8.  You may choose from either the 6:30 or the 7:15 session.  6th grade will meet in Mrs. Dobel’s room.  Ms. Dobel, Ms. Korth and Mrs. Kretz look forward to sharing with you the exciting things 6th grade holds for your child.  Following either session, you are asked to attend the State of the School address with Mr. Ridder.  

Edline

We are still working to get Edline up and running.  Edline is the site you can use to access your child’s current grades.  We hope to get the site complete in the next week.  New families will be provided instructions for creating an account.  Existing families will be able to access your account with the same log on and password information you used last year.  We will let you know when the site is ready. 

Box Tops
St. Pat’s is launching a contest for Box Tops for Education.  Send in those Box Tops and help the 6th grade come out on top! 
Safety Patrol

Our website includes the safety patrol schedule for the entire year.  We thank you, our parents, for making every effort to volunteer the week your child is assigned.  All students were trained on Thursday morning.  The expectations can be found on the 6th grade website under “Safety Patrol Responsibilities.”  

Band—Music in Catholic Schools

Your student will be bringing home two information sheets on Monday regarding our band program offered by Music in Catholic Schools.  
COMING THIS WEEK: 

Reading 
Period 2, 4 and 6 Reading
Our theme this year is “Unlock the Door to Reading”.  I hope that students will grow their love for reading and start reading other types of books this year.  

We are starting our first theme in the Literature Book.  This theme will inspire students to read about people and experiences, analyze literary elements in non-fiction, poetry and short story selections.  Students will also apply strategies for reading autobiographical writing.  
Scholastic Book orders will be available for students to take home if interested.  To make things easier, I have set up an on-line account.  You can register for an account at www.scholastic.com  The access code is HYMV8.  You will need this code to register.  You do not need to send in any money to me, everything is done on-line.  This is an awesome opportunity to continue to grow your child’s love for reading.  Thank you in advance for orders.  
English/Writing 

We will start the year off by reviewing the different parts of speech, the different types of sentences, and where they belong in our writing.  We will be writing everyday in English class this year, and the students will be introduced to many different styles of writing.  They will be given the opportunity to use mentor texts to create original pieces that will help us work on our editing process.
Social Studies 

This week will be an introduction to the 5 main themes of geography.  We will also be introducing geography skills.  Some of this will be review and some of them will be new to the students.  We will also be reviewing the general geography of our world.  This includes continents, oceans and other major bodies of water.  Once we have established our schema for this geography, we will be able to delve into more specific regions of our world.
Math 
Period 1 Math 

We will begin working through chapter one.  Our focus will begin with estimation and move to adding and subtracting, multiplying and dividing decimals.  We will end the week reviewing the properties of whole numbers (multiplication and addition).    
Period 3 Math 

Chapter one begins by reviewing the concepts of whole numbers and decimals.  This week, we will specifically focus on all operations with decimals, estimation and conversion.  We will end the week with a focus on problem solving. 
Period 5 Math 

Chapter one begins by reviewing the concepts of whole numbers and decimals.  This week, we will specifically focus on all operations with decimals, estimation and conversion.  
Science 

We are beginning our year off with physical science.  Students will learn the scientific method and how to apply it across all science content.  We will find out all about matter and it’s classifications.  Don’t worry if students are exploring strange things this week.  
Religion/DWP
We will begin the year with a unit that focuses on DWP.  We will discuss the difference between discipline and self-discipline, the times when an adult must discipline, and the value of being self-disciplined.  It is important to begin the year with this unit because having a strong basis in DWP skills enables students to focus and contribute to a successful learning climate.  We are also going to spend time focusing on the “Bucket” theme.  The students know they have thousands of interactions each day.  With each interaction, they have the opportunity to either “fill” someone’s bucket (make them feel better) or “dip” from their bucket.  We want to be a grade-level of BUCKET FILLERS!!
